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Highlights: 

 

• 2019 VADA Year End Awards 
 
• USDF Year End Awards 

 
• Dressage Who -  Heidi Joi Gayle 
 

• USDF Youth Team  -  Sponsors needed 
 
• Dressage @ the Meadow—Sponsors 

Needed 

Meeting starts at 7 pm;  
  
Agenda: 
 
           Approval of Meeting      
Minutes 
           Old Business 
           New Business 
 
 Location:  
Debbie’s Kitchen  
Mountain Road 
Glen Allen VA 
 
Dial In for meeting: 
 
605-468-8002  
Access Code# 368091# 
 
Meetings are the 3rd Tues-
day of each month 

Congratulations to all 
the         VADACC 
members who received 
awards at the VADA 
state banquet.             
 
VADACC made a 
strong showing.  Results 
included 33 winners: 
 
High Score AA Winner -   
Jeslyn Vaughan—Cote de 
Rhone 
 
Grand Champion – 8 winners - 
Schooling – Junior Training, In-
tro, Third, MFS; Licensed – Jun-
ior Training, AA Training, MFS, 

DSHB (in hand) 
Reserve Champion – 6 winners – 
Schooling – Junior Intro, Train-
ing, MFS; Licensed – AA Train-
ing, AA 3rd, DSHB (in hand) 
Other Placings – 19 winners 

See page 4 for the list of winners 
and placings. 

VADA Central Chapter 
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VADA Central is a Chapter of the Virginia Dressage Association (VADA). VADA is a U.S. Dressage 

Federation (USDF) Group Membership Organization (GMO); all VADA members automatically be-

come USDF Group Members. The 2020 membership year runs from December 1, 2019 through  

November 30, 2020.  

Member Updates for 2020:  The Board in Action 
 

Schooling Show Sanctioning for Year End Awards Eliminated  -  Schooling shows with a L judge 
or higher can be used for year end awards.   
 

Dressage at the Meadows  -  2 licensed shows in one weekend; each day will be a separate show.  The 
Friday breed show has been discontinued.   
 

2020 Year End Awards  -  For 2020, riders will only need 4 scores including at least 1 at the highest test 
of the level. 
 
____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Volunteers Needed:                      
Licensed Show Committee:  Contact Jane Walker (jwalker348@yahoo.com) to volunteer for the show 
committee.  Come out and contribute your ideas. 

 
Board Member  -  Secretary:  Contact Lynda McCann, if interested. 
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President’s Letter 

It’s all starting, Folks!  If the weather cooperated Oakdale Farm will have held the 
first local show of the season on March 1.    And look at the calendar on the website 
(www.vada-cc.org) and in the newsletter; more shows follow quickly. 
 
Our Juniors are working hard and excitedly towards their competition coming up 
quickly in June.  It’s a two day competition and a very big deal for our juniors.  
Thank you to Heather Crawford who is putting it all together for the teams.  She has 
found some new junior members and we are now up to seven girls; Training Level 
team and First Level team.  The girls have been meeting each Saturday and each has 
a lesson with volunteer coach Bethany Larsen (piling up those volunteer hours?).  
Food is being donated and each meeting day involves everyone watching everyone 
else’s lesson, much giggling, eating, and building comradery.  They have been sell-
ing Yankee Candles to help with expenses, and many donations have been made.  If 
you’d like to donate or buy some candles, contact Heather Crawford. 
 
Work is progressing on Dressage at the Meadow, our big recognized show.  Show 
committee Jane Walker, Alison Douglas, Heather Crawford, Heather Escobar, Sandy 
Monolo, Tara Dean, and I have been meeting and getting everything lined up.  There 
are sponsorship, volunteer, and vendor opportunities galore, all of which are greatly 
needed for us to have the most wonderful show yet, and to finance our group for an-
other year. There are forms for these on the website, so please get the forms and see 
if you can get a sponsor or two or a vendor.  Those forms should be sent to Jane.  It 
also gives you a chance to pick what you’d like to do for volunteering (4 hour 
shifts).  Those forms should go to Heather Escobar.  We need lots of help and lots of 
money to run this show, so please see what you can do. 
 
The next meeting is Tuesday, March 17, 7 pm at Debbie’s Kitchen.  We’ve been get-
ting a great turnout at these meetings and it’s where all the business of the group is 
decided and done.  Everyone is welcome.  I hope to see YOU there. 
 
 

Lynda 
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2019 VADA  State Level Awards 
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2019 USDF Awards 

 
 
 

Natalie Conca 
Gurraun Seaberi (‘Declan”) 

Joanne Collins 
Doruk HB 
 
North American 
Danish WB 
 
USDF All Breeds 
Champion  with a 
score of 80.6% 
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Patty Howell & Kynynmont 
 

Natalie Conca & Gurraun Seaberi (“Declan”) 
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Dressage Who  -  Heidi Joi Gayle 

How old were you when you first started riding 
horses and what sort of riding did you do?  
I started riding when I was 6 years old at a farm in 
Hollidaysburg PA, near my hometown. I started out 
riding hunter/jumpers and when we moved to Virgin-
ia I participated in 4H and took lessons/summer 
camps in Chesterfield at Whitetail Farm (and rode 
and enjoyed some Western as well!) Wintergate Farm 
in Mosely and Level Green Riding School in Powha-
tan. 
My family did not have a lot of money, so I would get 
lessons when I could. Sadly, it looked like I would 
never be able to afford to own my own horse. Howev-
er, being a determined horse crazy girl, I saved every 
penny, mowed lawns, pet sat, baby sat, sold artwork 
and did odd jobs until I could afford to adopt a “free” 
horse that I had come across. It was one of the great-
est days of my life!  
 
Do you have a favorite breed of horse? 
I love all breeds of horses- they are just so magnifi-
cent! I will say I have a soft spot for Anglo-Arabs 
(my first horse J ) and Thoroughbreds. I also loved 
Quarter Horses that were my first teachers when I 
was young. In more recent years, I’ve had the pleas-
ure of riding and training the powerful and intelligent 
Warmbloods! 

 
Why do you think you love horses? 
I am not exactly sure why I love horses, I cannot re-
member ever NOT loving them- I was born this way! 
I think it is their power, beauty and the bond you 
achieve with them in your training journey. Also, af-
ter a stressful day at work, there is nothing better than 
seeing them, smelling them and hearing them greet 
you when you get to the barn! Also, my niece who is 
11, summed it up pretty well when she said this while 
we were riding together one afternoon: “Aunt Heidi? 
Do you love riding so much because your horses let 
you feel like the most important person sitting way up 
here?” 
 
What is your happiest/maybe funniest memory 
with a horse? 
Some of my best memories was riding my first horse 
with my best friend. I boarded my horse at her farm 
and we would ride our horses everywhere on trails 
near her home. One trail in particular, would bloom, 
completely covered in daffodils. We loved to trail 
ride there in the spring and the beauty was amazing! 
We decided it was probably what Heaven was like J 
We would also swim the horses in her pond and race 
each other on a flat dirt road until the wind would pull 
the tears down our faces!  
One summer, her horse spooked while we were 
swimming out of the pond and dumped her right in 
the mud! I was trying to get off my horse to make 
sure she was ok but my horse was spooking at her 
rolling in the mud trying to get up so I had a hard 
time getting to her. She was fine, and we laughed so 
hard as the one half of her body that landed in the 
mud was completely coated in mud and she looked 
hilarious! 
 
Why did you want to do dressage? 
After many years enjoying the Hunter/Jumpers, I was 

introduced to Dressage when I started eventing. It re-

ally spoke to me regarding the harmony, elegance, 

lightness, communication and bond that you build 

with the horse. So eventually, I found myself doing 

less and less jumping and more Dressage!   

Edited by:  Debbie Howard 
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Clinics 
 
March 7-8                           Dowell, VA 
Matt McLaughin       Glamorgan Manor 
Auditors free and welcome to attend 
 
Date to be determined, 2020    TBD, VA 
Musical Freestyle Clinic with Tara Dean 
(Part II) 
 
April 25th VADA– CH  Afton Stables 
Carter Bass Clinic  -  How to improve your 
scores (Training thru Grand Prix) - auditors 
 
June 27-28      VADA           Esmont, VA 
Discover your potential and build a founda-
tion  - Williams/Warren  - auditors welcome 

 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 
The Virginia Dressage Association, Central 
Chapter will be represented at the USDF Re-
gion 1 Youth Team Challenge 
Hosted by Lehigh Valley Dressage Associa-
tion (LVDA) at HITS Commonwealth Park 
in Culpeper, VA on Saturday, June 27-
Sunday, June 28, 2020!   

 

Licensed Shows 
 
May 2-3, 2020      Doswell, VA 
Dressage at the Meadows   (2—1 day shows) 
 
May 23-24, 2020     Culpeper, VA 
Isabel F. DeSzinay Memorial 
 
June 13-14, 2020     Culpeper, VA 
Virginia Summer Show 

 
July 10-12, 2020     Lexington, VA 
VADA   Dressage @ Lexington  

 
Other Events 
See Website for list of local schooling shows 
 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 

The team (pictured right to left: Sarah Bu-
cehren, Mattie, Lottie Crawford and Ella 
Escobar) will be competing at First Level 
and appreciate the support and commit-
ment from the Chapter to be able to com-
pete at this show! 
 

Sponsors needed.  Please contact 
Heather Crawford to help. 
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Support our Youths    
 
VADACC is looking for sponsors to send it’s 4-8 juniors to the USDF Region 1 Junior Team Championships, 
June 27-28th at HITS Commonwealth Park! This is a fun filled weekend of serious showing, team comradery, 
sportsmanship, giggling, and fun that will make life time long memories for these kids! With entry fees, travel, 
food, and a weekend away this is a very expensive weekend. VADACC is sponsoring part of the trip, but we’d 
love to get enough sponsorships that participating on a team costs the family as little as possible. If you’d like 
to help, send your donation to Alison Douglas 11909 Halcyon Way Prince George, VA 23875. 
Please put “Junior Challenge Teams” on your check. THANK YOU!!! 
 
Thank you to the sponsors helping to make this happen for these girls and their families!  
 
VADACC              Topline Dressage     Tuliza Equine Massage    
Walnut Acres Farm                 Crawford Farrier Service    Equibalance Sports Massage Therapy 
Matt Escobar - State Farm       Commonwealth Insurance    The Schardt Family 



11 

 



12 



13 

 
Clinic Opportunity 
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Meeting Minutes—August 15th 2018 
 

 VADACC Meeting Minutes - February 18, 2020 

 
Debbie’s Kitchen;  Glen Allen, VA 
 
Board Members present:  Lynda McCann, Alison Douglas, Tara Dean, Joanne Collins, Jane Walker, Bethany 
Larsen, Alex Jeffers, Heather Crawford, Gail Markey, Sandy Monolo, Nina Cwirko 
 
Members present:  Lottie Crawford, Lisanne Rankins, Terry Adcock, Dianne Nathan, Anne Draine, Ann Robinson, 
Susan Glisson, Claudia Boucher  
 
The meeting was called to order at 7 pm.  
 
Tara Dean made the motion to accept the minutes from the last meeting. Bethany seconded and the Board approved 
unanimously.  
 
Treasurer’s Report- Alison reported a balance of $23,602.86.  Our 1099’s have been completed, the tax return 
will be done shortly and the insurance renewal form has been submitted.  
 
Membership Report- Joanne Collins will be taking over membership from Marci.  The membership form has 
been updated to reflect the change.  We still need someone to take minutes at the meetings.  Those interested, 
please contact Lynda.  Joanne reported that we have 70 members.   
 
Competition Committee- Jane gave a recap of the last committee meeting.  Since this is  two one day shows, the 
committee made decisions on awards- the AA $100 awards will be from combined scores from both days as will 
the Geidt.  High score and TIP will be for individual days.  Jane has designed a new sponsorship form that will be 
available on the website.  Sponsorships is truly how we fund the show, with out them we don’t earn revenue.   We 
need our members to solicit and support.  Sponsorship payments can be made using paypal thru our website.   
 
Activities Committee- Sandy solicited ideas from the board and members present.  Clinics seemed to be the con-
sensus.  Members with ideas are encouraged to contact Sandy.  
 
JR/YR Committee- Heather reported that we have two teams to send to the Junior Team Challenge.  The juniors 
are soliciting sponsors and selling candles as a fundraiser. The funds from the Silent Auction will also be going to-
wards team expenses.  Bethany has also been donating her time to coach them.  
 
Awards Committee- There was discussion regarding the displeasure of some members at the Awards Banquet 
who were unhappy not to receive a championship award for each rider/horse combination.  The board listened to 
the feedback and will discuss.   
 
Communication Committee- Tara has made improvements to the functionality/design of the website in hopes of 
improving ease of use.   
 
Newsletter Committee- Joanne will be listing members who received awards at the VADA banquet as well as 
what she can find for USDF awards.  If you or someone you know, received an award that you think should be 
mentioned in the newsletter, please contact Joanne.   
 
The next meeting will be held Tuesday, March 17th at 7pm at Debbie’s Kitchen.  
 

The meeting adjourned at 7:57pm. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Alison Douglas  
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Meeting Minutes—August 15th 2018 
 

 VADA Meeting Minutes - February 7, 2020 

VADA MINUTES – Greencroft Club, Charlottesville, VA 
 

Members present:   Bettina Longaker, President (C’ville), Sheli King, V-President (NOVA)Alison Douglas, Secre-
tary (Central),  Jessie Ginsburg, Treasurer (NOVA), Sherri Booye (C’ville),  Nancy Lowey (C’ville), Sandy Tobey 
(SVDA), Anne Draine (NEVADA),  Jane Palmer (ShenVADA), Beth Rippel (SVDA), Robyn Nunally (SVDA), 
Diane Nathan (NEVADA), Angie Stanaway (NEVADA), Joanne Collins (F’burg), Alex Jeffers (Central), Bethany 
Larson (Central), Lynda McCann (Central), Rachel Rice (NOVA), Penny Hawes (C’ville), Heidi Jo Gayle 
(Central), Shaleena Arreguin (C’ville), Nancy Doody (C’ville)    
 
The meeting was called to order at 10:05 am.  
 
Anne Draine made the motion to accept the minutes from the last meeting. Sherri seconded and the Board approved 
unanimously.  
 
Treasurer’s Report- Jessie reported balances of $115K which doesn’t include mots of the cost of the banquet. 
 
2020 Chapter Challenge- The board would like to thank Meredith for her work as committee chair.  We will need 
to find a new chair for 2021.  Sandy Toby and Robyn Nunnally agreed to be co-chairs for us.  Tina will look into 
making the 2020 show a USDF schooling show.  
 
DAL- As there aren’t enough breed shows to support it, there will no longer be a Bred In VA breed show award.  
We will continue with the SHAC TOC as that seemed to work well last year.  Jessie brought up that the manager 
and secretary were being paid a flat fee and not per day.  Sandy Toby made the motion to change the payment to 
day rates of $500 per day.  Anne Draine seconded, and the board approved with Tina abstaining.   
 
DAL/GAIG- Nancy Doody will handle awards for both shows and Rachel Rice will be the volunteer coordinator 
for both shows.  
 
Membership and volunteering - Tina brought up the topic of how we get our current members more invested and 
how do we attract younger people to join and participate.   Jessie brought up the idea of VADA bucks- similar to 
what NOVA does- as members volunteer, they earn dollars that can be put towards any VADA event EXCEPT li-
censed shows- so that’s the banquet, chapter challenge, clinics, etc. Anne Draine made the motion and Jessie se-
conded it that members can earn $10 in VADA bucks for a full day of volunteering and $5 for half a day.  The mo-
tion passed unanimously.  The board will continue to have more detailed discussions regarding the marketing of 
awards and how we can get chapters to push their members to volunteer for VADA events.   
 
2020 Williams-Warren Clinic- The clinic will be held June 27th & 28th.  Sheli is finalizing the budget.  She’s also 
working on applying for grants to help subsidize the cost so that we can charge minimal costs to riders and a mod-
est audit fee.  Sheli is also looking for sponsors so please put the word out in your chapters.   Contact Sheli if 
you’re interested in volunteering as well.   
 
USDF Schooling Show Awards Program- Tina passed out the form for VADA reimbursement and the USDF 
rules and dat.file requirements (for submitting the results electronically to USDF).  Chapters should submit their 
reimbursement requests directly to Tina.  
 
Election of officers- As there were no members interested in running for any of the offices, the present slate was 
voted on for re-election with current officers abstaining.  The officers will remain the same.   
The next meeting will be held Wednesday March 11th as a teleconference at 8 pm. 
The meeting adjourned at 10:54 am. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Alison Douglas  
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